
Squirrel  at  Kiva  tests
positive for plague
A dead squirrel found at Kiva Beach on the South Shore has
tested positive for plague.

The animal was discovered in the picnic area on Aug. 17, with
confirmation of the test results coming this week.

Signs warning people to report sick or dead animals have been
posted in this area. El Dorado County Environmental Management
is the agency to call — 530.573.3450.

 

Last year in El Dorado County one rodent tested positive for
the  disease  and  three  tested  positive  in  2013.  The  four
positive rodents were all located in the Tahoe area. There
were no reports of illness to people, just like with this
latest case.

— Lake Tahoe News staff report
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